For Better Sportsmanship

LOWREY LIGHT

HARVEY H. LOWREY HIGH SCHOOL

Lowrey High School, Dearborn, Michigan

Friday, February 15, 1963

For Better

Scholarship

Seniors' Dream To Materialize

ol. 29, No. 10

One of the dreams of all the senior classes that have attended Lowrey is finally coming true, the installation of a senior fountain. Donations from the January, June classes of '62 and the January class of '63 along with the work of the present 12A's is making this possible. The fixtures are in and the fountain will be located under the bulletin board in the second floor, main hall. A committee, under the direction of the senior class president, Larry Bohner, has been gathering sketches on different types of fountains and presenting these pictures to Mr. Romanow. Mr. Romanow will take these sketches to an architect and after the architect decides that the suggested sketches will fit in with the styling of the building Mr. Romanow will be ready to order the fountain.

The time has come to start think-'ng about and making plans for the senior prom. The prom will be held at the beautiful Veteran's Memorial Building, located in the new Civic Center in Detroit. Furnishing the music will be the band of Ross and

In planning stages are the tentative ideas for car washes and bake sales. Both of these will be held in late February or early March.

Juniors To Sponsor Prom

The Junior Class is having its Junior Prom' 'Wonderland By Night", on Saturday, February 23, from 8:30 till 11:30 in the Lowrey Ballroom. Kit Redding and his orchestra will provide music for dancing.

Barbara Riach, chairman of the decorating committee, told us that the decorations will be set to a night theme. The band will be in the center of the floor with couples dancing around the stage. The lights will be low and on the wall will be a unural of a city at night.

The Junior Class raised money for its Prom by selling Lowrey "L's" and by having a paper drive.

(Continued on page 4, Col. 1)

Mr. Keranen Presents Concert. In Cafeteria

Lowrey's Concert Band, Dixie Land Combo, and the Dance Band (now called the Stage Band) will present a Jazz Concert on Friday evening, March 8, 1963, in the cafe.

The concert will feature such wellknown songs as: Dixie Land Concerto, Riffin' the Blues, Goofin', Midnight in Moscow, and Bequine Festival, which is a Latin American number

The Stage Band will play three numbers: I'll Never Smile Again, Martha, and Lullaby of Bird Land.

Steve Kornblum will play a solo in "Wonderland by Night". The other soloists will be determined by the results of the contest being held on February 16.

The admission price will be 25c with an activity book and 50c with-

Mr. Keranen, the music teacher, commented on the concert. "This particular concert should be of interest to the students because the type of music we are playing should appeal to the high school student."

Further information will be available in the near future. We hope to see all of the students and faculty at the concert. It will be very worth-

Lowery Girl Top Finalist

One of the ten finalists in the Miss March of Dimes contest recently held at the Light Guard Armory was Priscilla McElmurry, 11A-6.

Letters were submitted by an organization or private individual and 25 finalists were chosen from these letters. Sandy Butler, 11A, submitted the letter entering Priscilla.

Priscilla is a member of Lowrey's Senior High Student Council. On Saturdays she voluntarily teaches swimming at Greenfield Village. In the past she has done volunteer work at Oakwood Hospital in Dear-

The contestants were interviewed by six judges at a downtown Detroit hotel and the ten semi-finalists were chosen.

Pamela Harbison, a senior at Garden City High, was chosen Queen.

We are proud that our school was so well represented.



Mr. Rizk is shown presenting a copy of his book, "Syrian Yankee", to Gary Midora, Student Council president.

Describing America as, "Heaven, an escape from sickness, poverty, and hunger," Mr. Salom Rizk, distinguished author and lecturer spoke before Lowrey's upperclassmen in the school cafeteria on February 6.

Born in Syria, Mr. Rizk was reared by his grandmother until her death and was then left to fend for himself.

After a long struggle, Mr. Rizk arrived in America at age eighteen. He enrolled in school and was not discouraged by the fact that he was twenty-one and only in the fourth grade. He had some amusing incidents to tell his audience with his struggle with the English language. For example he reasoned that if the plural of goose is geese, why, then is not the plural of book, beek?

Through determination and perserverance, Mr. Rizk received his education, became a successful author and lecturer and he is an eloquent spokesman for America's opportunities. It was a pleasure to have Mr. Rizk as our quest.

"A" Honor Roll

It is a pleasure to congratulate these students for receiving all A's as their final grades.

Edward Keeton, 11A-5 Meg McIntosh, 11A-6 Nancy Poswalk, 11A-8

We wish these students continued success in the future and hope to see more names on the all A honor

New Courses Offered

Students at Lowrey have been offered many new courses this year. Here is a brief statement about two of these classes.

Lowrey's new electronic lab is completed. Mr. Littrell, the electronics teacher, is very pleased with the new classroom. He said, "Of any of the classes offered in high school, electronics has the most to offer." The new room is valued at over \$50,000 including all of the equipment

New items in the room include testing equipment and testing benches. A complete antenna system has been installed. Mr. Littrell stated, "In a few years we hope to have a complete radio station in the school." The lab carries a full line of electronic equipment and various electric parts, such as resistors, tubes, capacitors, etc. Mr. Littrel stated, "Lowrey has the best electronic lab in the city."

Mr. Littrell encourages boys to take electronics as a class. "You get out of the class what you put into it," was his reply to students who think that electronics is a hard

Another new course being offered at Lowrey this semester is public speaking II. It is designed to give additional training and experience to students who have demonstrated some mastery of the basic skills taught in Public Speaking 1. This course will include advanced study in principles and techniques of argument, such as persuasive speaking and debate. In addition to debate, other aspects of group speech such as panel discussions, forums and practical Parlimentary procedure will be given through treatment. The students will also have an opportunity to study, for the purpose of recognition and analysis, propaganda techniques and fallacies in deductive and inductive reasonina.

"The class is designed primarily as an advanced, rather than a specialized course" Mr. Meredith reported. "However, since both subject matter and method are more complex than in Public Speaking 1, I recommend the course only to those people who have developed a degree of skill in Public Speaking 1 and who are really willing to work hard in order to learn more."

These new courses are very interesting and educational.

In the next edition of the Lowrey Light, we will tell you more about our new classes.

"B" Honor Roll

SOPHOMORES

Boron, Linda Brill, Eve Balogh, Marge Barron, Curtis Bolash, Judy Bydlowski, Susan Cafin, Cynthia Calvin, Dorothy Casey, Michael Char, Sharon Chepan, Pat Cook, Gary Daley Donna Dagenhardt, Rebecca Day, Anita Dismondy, Dany Gass, Linda Griglio, Phil Halstead, John Hayes, Helen Horvath, Sharon Houle, Jean Ish, Rosalyn Joanette, Jan Kerr, Joyce Kubicz, Larry Laverdier, Arthur Lustig, Susan Little, Jim Macika, Margaret McFarlene, Mark Lundberg, Beverly Maliszewski, Elaine Medved, Gail Moody, Nancy Neusel, Marla Newton, Charlene Nicholson, Patricia Opp, Susan Ostrander, Vicki Perri, Frank Poole, Gary Press, Tim Reece, Rozlyn Reinke, Priscilla Roedding, Marie Rhodehouse, Charles Runions, Linda Sanlor, Grace Schalte, Mark Sell, Claudia Shortridge, Sam Shultz, $G\alpha il$ St. Andrew, Bradley Vadnais, Sherrie Vyse, Ralph Wigley, Pat Wilbur, Carolyn Wilkinson, Linda

JUNIORS

Wood, Jerry

Bronner, Connie Christie, Lynn Egli, Raymonde Erway, Kitty Fary, Mary Ann Fitzgerald, Robert Goebel, Norman Johnston, Janet Lahr, Geraldine Loftus, Carol Mancine, Paul Mansell, Gayle Markowicz, Ronald Mark, Richard McKee, Betty Merkle, Anita

Moore, Patricia Newman, Charles Ortega, Robert Pabian, Kenneth Pooly, Florence Riach, Barbara Satoh, Alyse Sheer, Bob Schmidt, Pat Sevener, Linda Smiqielski, Diane Snow, Gwen Snow, Virginia Thompson, Paulette Van Assche, Jack Wilkinson, Phyllis

SENIORS

Baringer, Dennis Baron, Sandra Baumgartner, Lynn Bohner, Larry Bruder, Barbara Burroughs, Leslie Calvin, Kathleen Cinowa, Susan Dearvang, Kathy Denhardt, Kiane Galdes, Carol Ganski, Cathie Graham, Richard Hotvedt, Marty Houle, Diane Hribal, James Jurzec, Rita Kilponen, Roger Knysz, Walter Kouba, Chuck Kornblum, Stephen Kozykoski, Kathy Kruszewski, Joan Laidlaw, Marilyn Lizon, Igne MacDonald, Cherle McElmurry, Time Mertz, Bruce Mihalko, John Moore, Gayle Nanzzi. Johanne Norush, Gilbert Peirce, Diane Perkins, Donna Peterson, Janell Said, Linda Saxon, Scott Sczytko, Steve Seaton, Steve Shuipis, Mike Stiles, Martha Sullivan, Dan Uchman, Mary VanAssche, Pat Villet, Diana Waldenmeyer, Feryl Watkins, Ruth Wilkie, Sharon Woodrow, George Zimmerman, Linda

Sophomores Have Their Day

Lowrey halls glittered brightly last Friday on Sophomore dress up day. This was the first Sophomore dress up day of the year. They created a better mood for the school. We hope to have more of these sparkling days.



Freshman Spotlight

In this issue of the Lowrey Light the Freshman spotlight is shinning on Joann Zang, 9A-4.

Joann is President of the Junior High Student Council and has in the past, served as a representative to the council. After school she participates in intra-mural sports, such as basketball, table tennis, volley ball, and others. She also has the honor of being captain of the junior high majorette squad. Outside of school Joann enjoys skating, skiing, and swimming.

In addition to all her extra curricular activities, Joann manages to maintain a B+ scholastic average.

Joann informed us that, at the present the Junior High Student Council's main project is a student lounge for grades 7-9. It will be outside Miss Moore's office on the second floor. The lounge will consist of several chairs, benches, 2 lamps, a bulletin board and various other items. The money for it has been raised by the junior high student council.

When asked how she felt about her office in student council Joann replied: "It's α big responsibility, It's a lot of fun. You get to know a lot of people and you do more things for the school."

Welcome

There are several new students other than 10B's enrolled this semester. The Lowrey Light would like to introduce the following people:

Allan Beneteau Catherine Bruce 10A-3

Linda Dusney Diane Faust 10A-8

Phil Potter

11A-6

Janet Long 12 A-6

Betty Potter

We would like to welcome these boys and girls and wish them success and happiness throughout their days at Lowrey.

TRUE HAPPINESS

Consists not in the multitude of friends, but in the worth and choice. By Ben Jonson

Brrrrr----

When we inquired about unusual incidents that could be attributed to our extremely cold weather recently, we came up with some raths amusing conclusions to the state ment, "It was so cold that . . .

We were allowed to smoke in school." Nancy Antalik, 12A-1.

Jack Said don't go." Joann Komer, 12A-4.

had to put anti-freeze in my hair spray." Elaine Przesmycki, 12A-6.

the Polar Bear's tail froze." Don Vicary, 12A-8.

"heated" Lowrev's swimming pool froze over necessitating our first indoor ice-skating class." George Woodrow.

I had to use de-icer on my glasses." Juliet Mallie, 12A-5.

Paul Bunyan's blue ox, Babe, turned white." Gary Bachman, 11A-1 my breath froze, fell, and broke

my foot." Dave Peters, 12A-6.

my goose bumps had goose bumps." Randy Hughes, 12A-4.

the Eskimos stayed indoors." Paul Mancine, 11A-6.

my bunions froze." Bob Mata, 12A-5.

our car had trouble starting and our dog wouldn't go outside." Joh Roche, 12A-6.

It was so cold that my feet froze to my socks and my socks froze to my boots and to thaw them out, I had to sit in Mr. Romanow's officewhich happened to be the only warm room in the school—as it was so cold that the hot air kept freezing in the pipes and clogging up the blowers so that when no heat came into the band room Mr. Keranen put his hand in to see what was keeping out the warm air, and it was so cold that his hand froze to the metal pipe and when he tried to free himself it was so cold that his other hand got stuck too, but being extremely conscientious and not wanting his band to miss a rehersal, he directed them with his left foot but this didn't do much good because it was so cold that when the kids began to play, their mouths and fingers stuck to their horns-so they had to join me in the office: but is was so cold that even our principal's nice warm office began to get cold and after while it was so cold that we all froze together into one enormous ice cube-saydo you happen to know of anyone with a very large warm highball?

Kathy Calvin, 12A

Little Theater Reopening

The first play ever to be presented in the Little Theater since its rrent remodeling will be presented on March 28 and 29. It is named "The Desk Set." Mr. Meredith, drama coach, wrote the following synopsis of the play.

"The Desk Set" is a Broadway comedy which starred Shirley Booth, and which was later made into a movie. The story revolves around the problem of automation, as Bunny Watson and the other girls in the Reference Department of a large New York Broadcasting company find themselves about to be replaced by an efficiency expert and his computer, EMMERAC. Interwoven with the girls' struggle to prove that they are indispensable is a thread of romance between Bunny and her boss.

Tryouts are now (Feb. 7, 8, 11) in progress and are open to the entire school. Our present schedule calls for rehearsals to begin on February 12, with production scheduled for March 28 and 29. This year we have decided to hold both performances at night.

This play is one of the most enjoyable comedies to come off Broadway in years; in addition to the excellent story and characters, it will also require one of the most complex sets ever used in a Lowrey production.



The Shadow

In this issue "The Shadow" has been following a 12A girl. Read the description below and see if you can guess who she is.

lst hour—She is mixing paint and clay, together, making a mess in Art

2nd hour—Miss LaMarca has students looked very appropriate 3rd hour—Back to the Art room to clean up her mess she made first hour.

4th hour—She and Brian Kelly make miserable sounds in concert band.

5th hour—She eats her sandwichs with her paint filled hands.

6th hour—She is learning how to live easily in Personal Living.

7th hour—She learns about Cuba and the way our government is run in Government.



New Teacher

A new member of the Lowrey High School teaching staff this year is Mrs. Jane Gifford, who teaches in the Commercial department. Before coming to Lowrey she taught for three and a half years in Iowa and Nebraska.

Mrs. Gifford was born in Baltimore, Maryland, and after eight years moved with her parents to Ohio. Five years later her family moved to Dearborn and she attended Dearborn High, but finished her high school education in Redford Union. She attended Henry Ford Community College for one year and then transferred to Morningside College in Sioux City, Iowa, where she obtained her Bachelors Degree. Other travels included most of the New England states and the eastern and middle western states. Of all the states Mrs. Gifford has visited she likes Vermont best, for it has beautiful country, it's not crowded, but near enough to the larger cities to take advantage of the entertainment and educational facili-

Her hobbies are reading, sewing, listening to good classical music, bowling, and horseback riding, when there's time.

When asked to comment on Lowrey she stated, "I'm quite impressed with the way the students handle themselves. They're well behaved and willing to work. Also, the faculty has been very friendly and helpful."

New Dress Up Day

"All School Dress Up Day" has been scheduled by the Senior High Student Council for February 26, 1963.

During the past few months sophomore, junior, and senior dress up days have been observed separately. They were successful and the tudents looked very appropriate in their Sunday best.

Support Lowrey and display some school spirit by dressing up on "All School Dress Up Day."

Students Complimented

The Booster Club would like to thank those students who attend the basketball games. As you know, the chief purpose of the Booster Club is to boost school spirit. And, as Mr. Fedoruk says, "The enthusiasm has been very vibrant, but has never gotten out of hand to the point of showing any unsportsmanlike conduct toward the opposing team, players, or officials. As sponsor of the Booster Club, this has been very gratifying to me and our club members."

It was pointed out that the spirit, especially at away games, is nothing short of terrific. At some of the away games, our attendance has exceeded the attendance of the home team. This is great, even before considering lack of transportation.

Part of the spirit at the games is due to some home games being played at Best Junior High. This gives the opportunity for more students who have the problem of transportation, and parents to attend the games.

Mr. Romanow commented, "As far as I'm concerned I'm very pleased with the spirit and enthusiasm of our students, and I'm sure that this spirit and enthusiasm will be converted into victories. The sportsmanship has been of the very best."

Senior Spotlight

This issue of the Lowrey Light has the spotlight on Sharon Wilkie, α senior in 12A-8.

Sharon came to Lowrey from Oakley W. Best in district 7. She is on a College Prep Course and has maintained a B+ or A- average.

Sharon is the President of the Latin Club, and is a member of the annual staff, and the Band. Her favorite subject is math.

Sharon wants to attend Wayne State University and study to become a Medical Technologist. Her hobbies are reading, and music.

Staff Box

Editors—

Lynn Baumgartner, Kathy Dearvang, John Mihalko, Mary Thompson

Reporters-

Robert Brill, Sharon Forsman, Kitty Erway, Nancy Greer, Judy James, Robert Johnson, Harold Kinzer, Elaine Kidd, Margaret Kleiber, Kathy Linehan, Janet Long, Marlene Meltzer, Sharon Nisse, Philip Potter, Susan Renaud, Judy Schimmick, Judy Vockler, Martha Webb.



Guess Who

Can you guess who this cute little bland is? She still has that sweet, innocent look, and you can usually see this junior in the halls with her senior!

(Answer on page four)

Japanese Theater

Interesting highlights on the Kabuki theatre in Japan were presented in a speech given for the Thespians by Dr. Frank Jakes on Wednesday, January 26. According to the speaker, the people of Japan consider theatre-going an art. From the time that an actor is 5 years old he starts training for the theatre. All the actors are male. There are 18 basic Kabuki plays that have been performed for centuries and are still being performed today.

The play lasts for 4 or 5 hours. The audience comes and sits in stalls. They bring their dinner and eat sometime during the play.

Dr. Jakes also showed pictures of highly symbolic masks and makeup. Each mask stands for a certain character and the audience, upon seeing a mask, can quickly identify it with a certain character.

Dr. Jakes' talk was interesting and unusual and it gave the members of the Thespians an insight on one of the different types of theaters in the Far East.

Teacher's Spotlight

In this issue of the Lowrey Light our spotlight is centered on Miss Valentine, French teacher at Lowrey for the last three years. Before she taught French she taught Physical Education at Lowrey for seventeen years. Lowrey is the only school Miss Valentine has taught at.

Miss Valentine attended Eastern University and received her Masters Degree from the University of Michigan. After she received her Masters Degree she went to Wayne State University.

Miss Valentine's hobbies are all kinds of sports.

When asked to comment on the students at Lowrey she replied, "Basically they're a very nice group; they're clean and neat. They enjoy the challenge."

Junior Prom

(Continued from page 1)

All seniors and juniors are invited to attend the Junior Prom, "Wonderland By Night". Tickets are on sale now in the cafeteria during the lunch periods and in the junior and senior homerooms. Tickets cost \$2.50 with an activity ticket and \$3.00 without.

Alyse Satoh, President of the Junior Class, said this on behalf of the class, "We have worked hard on this and we hope a lot of juniors and senshow up. It should be a lot of fun for everyone. We want to try to make this one of Lowrey's best Junior Proms."

FNC Coming Events

Here is a February calender of events for the Future Nurses Club.

- 19: Regular meeting
- 20 *Highland Park General Hospital School of Nursing, 3 to 4:30.
- 21: *Evangelical Deacones Hospital School of Nursing, 2:30 to 4:30.
- 22: *St. Joseph School of Practical Nursing, 2:30 to 4:30.
- 27: *Grace Hospital School of Nursing, 2 to 4:30.

*Indicates open house

A reminder: Students attending an open house must obtain a pre-excuse the day before and have it signed by the teachers of the classes they will be missing. A student may obtain a pre-excuse only once in a month. Open Houses are for members of the Future Nurses Club.

Alumni News

ALUMNI NOW EMPLOYED—

Pauline Breisinger '62— employed at Imperial City

Andrea Tarbet— working in Ohio Ken Gendron '62— employed at Royal Pontiac

ALUMNI NOW ATTENDING COLLEGE—-

Dannielle Bozimowski 62—attending University of Detroit

Larry Janow 62— attending H.F.C.C. Harold Gerstler Jan. '62 attending H. F.C.C.

Barbara Ryan '62— attending business college

Henry Pollakowski, 62—transferred to U. of M. from H. F. C. C.

Linda Bettinger, '62—attending H. F. C. C'.

ALUMNI NOW ENGAGED

Ina Savoy, '62

Carol Sue Wilkie, '62

John Jacobson, '62—engaged to January, '63, graduate, Danya Landry.

Pat Smith, '62, engaged to Bill Koscielniak, '62.

ALUMNI NOW IN THE SERVICE

Dennis Kazaroff, '62—U. S. Air Force

Don Cuzelis, '62, U. S. Army

Answer to Guess Who— Ioan Glassford, 11A-4.

Willow Run Nips Bears

Lowrey High School's basketball team dropped its fourth straight game to Willow Run, 75-86 at Willow Run on Friday, January 25.

The first half was close but Willow Run walked off the floor with a 7 point lead. Lowrey played its best ball during the third quarter. At one time during this period the Bears enjoyed a 10 point lead. The period ended with our cagers on top by 3.

Just before the end of the third period Jerry Wood and Dan Sullivan fouled out of the game. This gave the back boards to Willow Run and enabled them to score 12 points more than Lowrey in the fourth period.

The high scorer for Lowrey was Doug Cole, 10A. He scored 22 points Gerald Hall, 12A, scored 19, Marty Hotvelt, 12A, had 15 while Jerry Wood 10A had 8, and Dan Sullivan, 12A, had 2.

New Majorettes Chosen

New Majorettes have been chosen to replace the majorettes that graduated in January. They are: Becky Dagenhardt, 10A, Kitty Rafferty, 11A, and Dorothy Dudek, 12A.

The majorettes work with the band under the direction of Mr. Keranen.

Future plans for the majorettes are to put on baton twirling exhibitions during half time at the basketball games.

There will be an opening for four majorettes for next September. Tryouts will start the late part of May. Instruction sessions after school for new majorettes interested in trying out for next fall will be announced in the school bulletin.

Junior High Swimming Team Beat Salina

By capturing six first places and breaking one school record Lowrey's Junior High swimming team beat Salina's swimming team 54-33 in a meet held February 5 in the Lowrey swimming pool.

The school record was broken by Frank Germany, 9A, who broke the 100 yd. free style with a time of 1.4:2 seconds. Other firsts were taken by Eugene Faes, 9A, in the 40 yard free style, Bill Browning, 9A, 40 yard backstroke, Ronny Balant, 9A 40 yard breaststroke, Andrew Wisdom, 9A, took first in the diving. Lowrey also placed first in the 160 yard medley relay. The swimmers who took this first were Gilbert DeAvila, 9A, Ronny Baliant, 9A, Andrew Wisdom, 9A, and Frank Germany.

With this win our Junior High swimming team now has a 3-3 record.



Sports Spotlight

This week the sport's spotlight is on Corky Hall, 12A-2. Corky is from District No. 2 and has been on the basketball team for all of his three years at Lowrey. He is also on the tennis team playing singles.

In the first eleven games, Corky has scored a total of 157 points, making him high man for the season so far. About the team, he says, It has improved greatly, but more hard and serious practices will help." About the spirit at the games he commented "I think it has improved considerably, but it is always the same group of people who attend them."

Corky's hobbies are basketball, tennis, skating, hunting and fishing. After graduation he plans to go to school in Saginaw to study diesel engines.

Romulus Proves Too Much For The Bears

Lowrey's varsity basketball team lost to Romulus by the score of 83-59, at Romulus, last Friday, February 8.

The first basket was made by Lowrey and the score remained close as the teams walked off the floor at halftime, with Romulus a-head 35-28.

All of the Bear points were scored by a trio of Lowrey players. Corky Hall, 12A, was high scorer with 23 points. Doug Cole, 10A, and Jerry Wood 10A, each had 17.

Lowrey's last 4 games are all home games. The first is on Friday, February 15, at O. W. Best Junior High, against Ecorse. We hope to see the entire student body out supporting our team.

TVL News

Here are the T.V.L. standings as of Friday, February $8 \mathrm{th}$.

	_
River Rouge7	0
Ecorse 4	3
Hamtramck 3	4
Willow Run 3	4
Romulus 3	4
Lowrey 1	ε

The answer to this week's Shadow is Cathie Ganski, 12A-3.

Bowling Season Nears End

With only two weeks of bowling remaining, team 14, consisting of Janice Turner, Diane Smigielship Barbara Kerns, had a two gan lead over team 3, which includes Jim Winifield Janet Settles, Ann Marie Kolod, as of February 11. The boy's high game is Jim Winifield's 211, followed by Joe Soter's 200. Janice Turner holds the title for the girls high score with 182; succeeded by Kathy Sullivan's 172.

Jim and Janice also hold the top ranking series totals with their scores of 368 and 298, respectively. Second place high series belongs to Fred Ligi, 356, and Wilma Mark, 295.

The club will finish the season on February 19, and will then look forward to the Annual Student'-Faculty Contest.

This event has always proved to be one of the highlights of the year, well attended by both bowlers and spectators.

Bowling will begin at approximately 4:00 at the Dearborn Lanes Bowling Alley.

Tankers Drop Close One

The Lowrey High Tankers recently dropped another close meet to River Rouge on February 12, by a score of 56-49. The following is a summary of the meet.

200 Yard Medley Relay—Lowrey had Ted Gendron, Harry Sawicki, Rich Graham, and Jack Mihalko turned in a winning time of 2:10.

200 Yard Free Style—Bob Davis and Dave Ghetia took 1st and 4th respectively with Davis's time of 2:13.6.

50 Yard Free Style—Dan Gregory placed 3rd with a time of 27:4 and Tim McElmurry took fourth.

200 Individual Medley — Verne Viger took α 2nd with α time of 3:19.3 and John Halstead took 4th.

Diving—George Wollas took a 2nd and Dan Lukashewski a 3rd.

100 Yard Butterfly—Richard Graham took a 2nd with a time of 128:5 and Tim Malyszek a third.

100 Yard Freestyle—Dan Gregory placed 2nd with 62:8 and Dave Ghetia took a 4th.

100 Backstroke—Ted Gendron captured a 2nd with a time of 67:7 and Bob Brown placed 4th.

400 Freestyle—Bob Davis took another 1st with a winning time of 503:4. and Dan Lukashewski took 3rd with a time of 541:2.

100 Yard Breaststroke — Harry Sawicki took a second with a time of 118:2 and Larry Bohner placed third with 120:9.

200 Yard Freestyle Relay—Tir-McElmurry, Jack Mihalko, K. Hughe and Verne Viger captured a first in this event. The meet was close all the way through, but the Lowrey tankers were handed another tough defeat.